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July 29, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 117, Wastewater Treatment Division, Supervisors - Department of Natural Resources and Parks memorandum of agreement regarding wage study and wage modifications for Wastewater Treatment Division Supervisors effective upon the completion of the approval process by King County, through and including December 31, 2020, which will enable King County to continue to provide high quality wastewater treatment services to the public.  This agreement covers 29 employees in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

These employees are the first-line supervisors at the division’s wastewater treatment plants and in the finance section.  These employees are critical to the mission of protecting public health and enhancing the environment through their twenty-four hours, seven days a week supervision and oversight of the division’s conveyance, treatment and energy recovery and reuse operations.

Commensurate with market comparators and consistent with the County’s needs for recruitment, retention and succession planning, this agreement reflects wage adjustments for Process Control Supervisors and Wastewater Maintenance Supervisors by a total of three ranges over three years (one range being implemented on 1/1/18, 1/1/19, and 1/1/20) and Wastewater Treatment Supervisors by one range effective 1/1/19.  This agreement also adds newly created classifications, “Wastewater Operations Engineering Supervisor” and the tentatively named “Wastewater Safety Supervisor.”

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by advancing the following objectives:
	●  Promotes efficiency by adjusting wages, in a fiscally responsible manner, consistent with comparable market compensation.
	●  Improves customer service by creating new classifications tailored to Wastewater Treatment Division’s business needs.

The County’s Strategic Plan goals are strived for in this agreement by improving the ability to recruit and retain a highly skilled workforce performing the highest quality services to the residents of King County.

The general-wage-increases for 2019 and 2020 were previously determined as a result of “Total Compensation” negotiations with the King County Coalition of Unions.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents by furthering the objectives of the County’s Strategic Plan by supporting the high quality services provided by the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
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